

January 10, 2025

Dear Praying Friends,

For the past two months we have been on furlough full time reporting back to our supporting churches while visiting new churches to try to gain additional support. Since leaving Washington State in mid-September, we have been in church services in nine different states. We have been in forty-two different churches! We have traveled over 4,600 miles in the RV and an additional 8,200 miles in the car! Thank you for your prayers as we have traveled! We have only had one serious issue while traveling, but the Lord protected and kept us safe!

It has been amazing getting to fellowship and reconnect with God's people. There are many churches that we have not been back to in twenty years because we were on the field in Washington State. It is such an encouragement and blessing to walk into a church and people tell you that they have been praying for you and keeping up with your ministry! Several people have asked about specific events in our lives that were shared through our prayer letters. Some of these churches we last visited before Jason was born! We are so very thankful for the friends across the miles who have lifted us up in prayer through the years. We can truly say as Paul the apostle said in Philippians 1:3-5, "I thank my God upon every remembrance of you, Always in every prayer of mine for you all making request with joy, For your fellowship in the gospel from the first day until now;".

It has also been wonderful to visit new churches! It is truly unbelievable how the Lord orchestrates divine appointments. We have been so blessed with the people and places God has laid in our path. Only in the Lord's Work can you go into a new place not

knowing anyone but leave as friends in the Lord!

In November we traveled to Florida. We were honored to be able to participate in a celebration of life ceremony for our dear friend, Richard Green. When I took my first missions trip to Washington State while in Bible college in 2001, the Greens were the ones starting the church that we went to help. They were faithful for many years church planting in Washington. He was instrumental in helping us get established in Washington and always being willing to help with anything we needed. In October, Bro. Green went home to be with the Lord that he had served for so many years! Please pray for his dear wife, Pam.

While in Florida we were able to visit with some good friends from Washington, the Rodgers, and visit several new churches. We were also excited to spend Thanksgiving with Jason in Pensacola this year! Jason was able to come back with us to NC for his

Christmas break. We have really enjoyed him being able to travel with us to visit churches!

In December, Jennifer was able to speak at a Christmas ladies meeting at Currytown Baptist Church. I was also able to preach at the Watch Night Service at Currytown and it was a blessing to pray in the New Year together! We have also been able to attend several preacher's fellowships and revivals recently. What a blessing to be in God's house worshipping with God's people!

Our church in Colfax is doing well! They have had several visitors recently at their Christmas play and Christmas Eve services. We also had a precious saint in our church pass away right after Thanksgiving. Grace was 96 years old and loved the Lord! Jennifer had picked up her and her daughter for church services for almost six years! Please pray that the Lord would show her family members their need of salvation!

We are on furlough until June of this year. If you would like to schedule a meeting for us to come by and give an update to the church, please give me a text or call on my cell phone at 509-592-7486 or email me at timwall79@hotmail.com. We praise the Lord for your partnership over the years and now as we help and work with church planters across the Northwest USA. Thank you for your faithful prayers and support for our family!

In Christ,

Tim, Jennifer, Jason, & Layla Wall

Contact: Tim & Jennifer Wall ph 509.592.7486 timwall@mwbm.org

Sending Church: Missions Baptist Church 407 Walkertown Guthrie Rd, WInston Salem, NC 27101 Pastor Eric Combs

Support Address: Macedonia World Baptist Missions, Inc. PO Box 519, Braselton, GA 30517 ph 706.654.2818